

# Sun City Hilton Head Computer Club

# Minutes of the General Meeting February 15, 2018 beginning at 3:00 PM

# **Opening Remarks:** Mark Davis

Good afternoon everyone, I wanted to start out by thanking those of you that completed our 2018 Club Survey. Your input provides the club with idea on how to improve or provide the services you are looking for. Additionally, it gives us the opportunity to contact individuals that may be interested in volunteering. A little later in the program we will use Random.com to select the individuals who will receive an Amazon gift card for completing our survey.

It is my pleasure to Honor Nancy Austin our February Volunteer of the Month. Many of you have read about Nancy commitment to our club on our website at SunCityCC.org. Nancy was selected for this honor due to her involvement in our Help program. Nancy assists Club members with their PCs, Android cell phones, Facebook, and Google Photos. Our help program is stronger due to her involvement. In Nancy words, "I have learned even more from others at the Club and am grateful to our instructors and helpers who continue to add to my knowledge base so that I may share this with our Club members." Nancy please come forward to receive your Certificate of Recognition and our Volunteer of the Tumbler.

# Committee Reports

#### Treasurer: Carol Treanor

Since we focused on approving the budget last month, I will give the 2018 year-to-date information today. We started the year with a checking account balance of \$33,136. To this we added total income of \$7,216 comprised mostly of: membership dues of \$2,880, class fees of \$673, and holiday party fees of \$3,474. From that we spent a total of \$2,023 which included mostly facilities expenses for the purchase of a new mini mac for the instructors station for \$980, and other hardware expenses of \$453. We currently have a checking account balance of \$38,330 plus a CD of \$20,933 for total assets of \$59,963.

# 2018 Club Survey Report: Catherine Tracy

# Membership: Brian Gilroy

Membership for 2018 as of today is 2,812. Members for the year 2017 who did not renew for the year 2018 were purged from the Club mailing list on February 1st.

Monitors: Wes Reutter

## **Education: Robin Seaver**

We're halfway through Feb with 24 classes on the schedule. As of yesterday, 292 Tickets of 346 tickets or 85% are Sold.

We have 20 Computer classes scheduled for March which will go on sale tomorrow starting at 1 pm, and are posted to our website for your review now. If you have questions or would like help with registration, Education Committee members will be in the Classroom from 1 - 2 pm to assist you.

On a personal note, this is my last Education Committee report to this membership. Frank and I are moving back to OH at the end of March. Many of you know Debbie Dennis. It is my true pleasure to announce Debbie has already stepped in as Education Chair and will be taking over my Computer Club board position in April. I know you all will give Debbie the appreciation and support you have given me these past 6 years!

## **Programs: Mark Davis**

Adam is the Computer Lab Instructor at the Beaufort County Library - Beaufort. He teaches free classes throughout the month and is a jack-of-all-trades in technology. If he doesn't know, he'll help you find the answer. Learn how to edit your own video, preserve your family history or create that part you just can't find. Learn how to make anything in his lab. It is my pleasure to introduce Adam Farver to provide our February presentation.

Meeting adjourned at

Respectfully submitted,

Norma Stewart, Secretary